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Edited by Steve Gamble, Director of Research & Vice Chairman.

EDITORIAL

by Steve Gamble
Director of Research

Welcome once more to the
BUFORA Winter Newsletter. This
is the third in the series of
occasional newsletters
designed to . keep the
membership informed about what
is going on.

The main purpose of this
edition is to bring you the
Annual report of BUFORA and

the other papers for the
Annual General meeting.

As most of you will be

aware,
there have been some
production difficulties with
the BUFORA BULLETIN. This,

unfortunately, resulted in the
very late arrival of the
June/July issue. In order to
try to regain the
schedule it was decided to
issue a third Newsletter
instead of the
November/December BULLETIN.

It should be pointed out that
over the last twelve months,
BUFORA has issued three

Newsletters, which make up for
the replaced BULLETIN.

To improve the reliability of
publications, the money
previously set aside for the
research department's
computer, has been invested in
a desk-top publishing system.

correct °

One of the advantages of this
system is that it includes a
spelling checker, so those
people who spend their time
trying to catch either Mike
Wootten or me out, could be
out of luck from now on!
IMPORTANT
AGM papers start Page 2.
TRAINING SEMINAR
A training session will be
held in Nerthampton  during
February. This will
concentrate on basic
investigation and the inital
approach to the witness.
There will be a small charge

of £3-50 to cover the cost of
this session. The session will
last from 1-30pm until approx.
5-00pm. The venue will be the
Brookside Community Centre,
Lings, Northampton. There is
easy access by road and 1local
bus services.

Date Saturday 20th February.

Further Details see Page 16.
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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF BUFORA LTD.

The THIRTEENTH Annual General Meeting of BUFORA Ltd will be
held at THE LONDON BUSINESS SCHOOL, REGENTS PARK, LONDON, NW1.
in the LECTURE THEATRE at 6-30pm onm SATURDAY 5th MARCH 1988 to
receive the Chairmans Report, the Report of the Council of
Management, the Accounts of the Treasurer, and to appoint the
Auditor according to the Articles of the Association.

Signed on behalf of the Council of Management.

Al [

cessens S =2 .«..Chairman 11th December 1987.
NOTE-

Please note that a Member entitled to attend and vote at this
meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy who need not be a member
of the Company to attend and vote in his or her stead.
Instruments of proxy must be lodged at the Company's registered
address, 16 Southway, Burgess Hill, Sussex, RH15 9ST., not less
than forty-eight hours before the time appointed for the
meeting. Members wishing to nominate persons for election to
the Council of Management shall give to the Secretary such
nominations in writing, signed by the person proposed, stating
his or her willingness to be elected, not less that four, nor
more than twenty~eight clear days before the time appointed for
the Meeting in accordance with Section 52 of the Articles of
Association.

THIRTEENTH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, 5 March 1988

AGENDA

1/ Notice convening the Meeting

2/ Minutes of the TWELFTH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

3/ The President

4/  Chairmans Report

5/ Treasurers Report

6/ Director of Research Report

7/ Director of Investigations Report

8/ Adoption of the Report of the Council of Management. of
the Report of the Auditor, and of the Accounts for the
year ended 31st August 1987.

9/ Amendment of Article 35 of the Articles of Associationm,

which presently reads : "Until otherwise determined by a
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10/

11/

General Meeting, the number of elected Members of Council
shall not be less than six, nor more than twelve.'" ADD
"The Council may co-opt up to three additional members,
reserving the right to terminate such co-option at
discretion."

Appointment of the Auditor, and leave for the Council to
fix his renumeration.

Under Sections 49 and 50 of the Articles of Association,
the following Members of Council are retiring by rotation

Stephen Gamble and Arnold West
Who, being eligible, offer themselves for re-election.

Under Section 37 of the Articles of Association, the
following Council Members are eligible for re-election

Phillip Mantle and Simon Rose

1/

2/

3/

4/

5/

6/
7/

REPORT OF THE COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT FOR TWELVE MONTHS

ENDED 31 AUGUST 1987.

This report and the attached set of documents cover the
period from 1st September 1986 to 31st August 1987.

The attached set of accounts show the state of the
Companys affairs at 31st August 1987, Please refer to the
treasurers reports for details :

The principal activities of the Company during the
financial year have been to encourage, promote and conduct
unbiased scientific research of unidentified flying object
(UF0) phenomena throughout the United Kingdom, and to co-
operate with others engaged on such work throughout the
world

The membership of the Company at 31st August 1987 was 278
(282 at 31st August 1986). The registered membership of
the Company is 550.

PUBLIC MEETINGS Public lectures continue to be held at the

LONDON BUSINESS SCHOOL monthly from September to June, our
thanks are due to Manfred Cassirer for his efforts in
organising these well supported and interesting events.

BUFORA PUBLICATIONS separate report attached

CONFERENCE The Association will sponsor an INTERNATIONAL
CONFERENCE during 1989, date and venue to be announced.
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8/
9/
10/

11/

12/

INVESTIGATIONS separate report attached/

RESEARCH separate report attached

TRAINING A joint ASSAP/BUFORA training seminar was held

during November 1986, at Manchester. The proposed course
on HANDLING THE MEDIA had to be abandoned due to lack of
sufficient support to make it viable. A seminar dealing
with BASIC INVESTIGATION SKILLS is under considerationm,
date and venue T.B.A. Correspondence courses covering
INTRODUCTION TO UFOLOGY and BASIC INVESTIGATION are
presently under development.

PROMOTION A professional P.R.0. undertook to guide the

promotion of BUFORA for nominal fees, sadly the experiment

was short lived and has not been repeated. Bob Holland
BSc, a physics lecturer has taken post as "INFORMATION
OFFICER", and is doing excellent work, dealing with both

membership enquiries, and a broad spectrum of
correspondence requesting information on the UFO
phenomena.

COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT There were three changes in the

Council of Management during 1986-87. Manfred Cassirer was
elected at the 1986 AGM, also Simon Rose (April 1987) and
Phillip Mantle (December 1987) have been appointed to fill
vacancies on Counci’.

The following members constituted the COUNCIL OF
MANAGEMENT at 31st August 1987 :
Lionel Beer, Manfred Cassirer, Hilary Evans, Stephen
Gamble, Robin Lindsey, Ken Phillips, Jenny Randles,
Simon Rose, John Spencer, Arnold West and Mike
Wootten.

No member of Council received any renumeration during the
year.

Council wishes to express it's appreciation of the help
and assistance given by James Danby (Membership
Secretary), and Bob Holland (Information Officer).

Under Section 37 of the Articles of Association, the

following Council members are eligible for re-election :
Phillip Mantle and Simon Rose

Under Sections 49 and 50 of the Articles of Association,

the following Council Members are retiring by rotatiom :
Stephen Gamble and Arnold West

who being eligible offer themselves for re-electiom.

* 8 & 9 2 8 8 8 % 8 &0 8 B 5 0 S S 8 8 8 e 8 B e e R BB B Chairmanl
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BUFORA LIMITED
.INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT FOR YEAR ENDED 31st August 1987.

31st August

1986
£ £ £ £
INCOME:
3251 Subscriptions 3232
292 Donations 296
162 Publications 705
- Sundry Sales 214
20 Training -
86 Building Society Interest (net) 235
3811 4682
EXPENDITURE:
2311 Publications 3534
431 Stationary and administration 496
565 Research and investigation 396
461 Lecture costs 624
(532) Lecture income (551) (73)
20 Registration 20
57 Audit fee 57
- Conference 95
23 Training 29
- Bank charges 12
3336 4668

£ 475 EXCESS OF INCOME FOR THE YEAR £ 14

NOTE:

The Company is limited by guarantee and in the event of winding
up the liability of each member would be limited to £1.

BUFORA Winter Newsletter December 1987 Page 5.



BUFORA LIMITED
BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31st AUGUST 1987.

31st August

1986 .
£ £ £ £
-  FIXED ASSETS - Equipment 60
CURRENT ASSETS
243 Bank 1093
3086 Deposit Account 3321
- Debtors 500
3329 4914
CURRENT LIABILITIES
77 Sundry creditors 2127
419 Subscriptions in advance -
(496) C2127)
£ 2833 £ 2847
represented by :
GENERAL FUND
2358 Balance brought forward 2833
Excess of income
475 for the year 14

Approved by the Council of Management

A. West 522%//Zﬂ7 Chairman.

J.L. Spenc

Director.
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REPORT OF THE AUDITOR TO THE MEMBERS
YEAR ENDED 31ST AUGUST 1987.

I have audited the financial statements as published in the
Official BUFORA Annual Report 1987. The audit was conducted in
accordance with approved Auditing Standards having regard to
the matters referred to in the following paragraph.

In common w1th many businesses of similar size and organisation
the company's system of control is dependant upon the close
involvement of the directors. Where independent confirmation of
the completeness of the accounting records was not available I
have accepted assurances from the directors that all the
company's transactions have been reflected in the records.

Subject to the foregoing, in my opinion the financial
statements, which have been prepared under the historical cost
conventlon give a true and fair view of the state of the
company's affairs at 31st August 1987 and of its excess of
Income for the year then ended and comply with the Company's
Act 1985,

N. O0'Brien, F.C.A.
CHARTERED ACCOUNTANT

‘..|._._J
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TREASURERS REPORT. Simon Rose.

As acting Honorary Treasurer. I am happy to present the Balance
Sheet and Statement of Account for the past twelve months. You
will see that whilst our income has increased, costs have also
risen quite significantly.

To give you two examples. The Lecture costs have risen by
approximately 357, whereas Lecture income has risen by only
approximately 4%, causing an overall loss.

Secondly, expenditure on publications has risen by
approximately 53%, whilst income has only by 30%.

I hope that these two examples will help to illustrate the
reason why the excess of income for the year was down compared
to last year.

On a more optimistic note the Association's reserve fund
invested in a Building Society has provided a worth-while
income. We also finish this financial year in a healthy
position at the bank.

I close as last year reiterating that MEMBERS are the life
blood of an organisation such as ours, we must spare no effort
to increase the membership base upon which all our activities
are built.

L}
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MINUTES OF THE TWELFTH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF BUFORA Ltd.

The twelfth Annual General Meeting of BUFORA Ltd was held at
the London Business School, Sussex Place, Regent's Park,
London, N.W.1l. on Saturday 7th March 1987. The chairman, Mzr.
West opened the meeting at 18:43 in the presence of 30 voting
members.

Before moving to the formal business of the meeting, Mr. West
regretted that he had to announce the recent death of Miss Pam
Kennedy, a long standing member of BUFORA who had served the
Association in many posts over the years.

1. Mr West read the notice convening the meeting. No proxy
votes had been received.

2. The minutes of the AGM held on 6th December 1986 had been
previously circulated. Two minor amendments were proposed.
Under item 10 it should read that Manfred Cassirer was elected
to the Council, not co-opted. Under item 12, amanded should
read amendment. Subject to these alterations it was proposed by
Mr. H. Evans and seconded by Mr. P. Wain that the minutes be
accepted. This was carried.

3. The Chairman's report had been previously published in the
January 1987 BUFORA BULLETIN. Mr. West added that he had
approached Professor Archie Roy to become the President of
BUFORA. A reply was awaited. He also added that it was hoped to
arrange a workshop at the forthcoming Congress to discuss
updating the Investigators Code of Practice. A survey had been
sent out with the January BULLETIN, which had generated so far
30 replies.

4. Mr. West had been acting as treasurer for the past year and
presented the Accounts. There was an excess of income over
expenditure of £475 on this year, with £2833 carried forward.
 Mr. West reported that membership had dropped by about 60 over
the year, hence the lower membership income.

Mr. P. Wain proposed the adoption of the accounts and the
auditors report, seconded by Miss F. Farquharson. Passed
unanimously.

5. Proposed by Mr. K. Phillips and seconded by Mr. M. Wootten
that Council be given leave to appoint the auditor and fix his
renumeration. Passed unanimously.

6. It had been proposed at the 1986 AGM that the quorum for the
AGM be lowered. Mr. Cassirer moved the motion stating that on
many occasions the meeting had been delayed in starting due to
the lack of a quorum. This had been set when BUFORA had more
members. Mr. Beer suggested that if membership increases then
the quorum should be increased. Proposed by Mr. Cassirer that
the quorum for the AGM be reduced to fifteen members, seconded
BUFORA Winter Newsletter December 1987 Page 9.



by Mr. Beer. Passed, 23 members voting for the motion, 6
against.

7. The following members of Council retired by rotation and
being eligible all presented themselves for re-election :

Mr. Hilary Evans, Mr. Kenneth Phillips, Miss Jenny Randles
and Mr. Mike Wootten.

In the absence of any further nominations it was proposed by
Miss F. Farquharson, seconded by Mr. J. Spencer that they be
re-elected. Passed unanimously.

8. A.0.B. Mr. Cassirer asked that Council investigate the
possibility of becoming a registered charity.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 19:10.

DONATTIONS

The following members made donations during the year towards
the work of the Association. Donations received between 1st
September 1986 and 31st August 1987 are listed.

C. Bailey D.I. Norman

L.E. Beer Miss D. Rollinson
Mrs. K. Benson G.M. Rowe

R. Brinkworth R. Rowlands

S. Chorvat L. Sallies

Miss J. Day G.N. Salway

A.J. Dixon A. Schneider

D. Dunk E.M.G. Scott
Miss F. Farquharson C.E. Sheratt

R. Farrow E. Southcott
Miss N. Goodman Mr Stafford

Mrs. J. Heath E. Still

R. Holland P. Wain

Miss Horth B, Williams

I.J. Hull E.B. Willett

T. Ikeda Miss A. Wilshire
Mr Kitchen M.R. Wootten

G. MacFarlane M. Yoqub

N.P. Maloret

The Council of BUFORA Ltd wishes to thank members and
supporters of the Association for their continued support
during the past year, and apologises for any errors or
omissions in the above list.
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CHAIRMANS REPORT

There is little point in my re-iterating those routine matters
dealt with in the Report of the Council, rather I would report
some recent developments within BUFORA, and bring you up to the
present time.

After years of excuses, I confidently expect to ask the newly
appointed President to open proceedings at the AGM. I should
say that he has a military background and wide experience of
public life, which combined with long interest in UFO's make
him eminently qualified to lead BUFORA into the next decade.

Several members retire from Council as from this AGM. After
many years service in various capacities, including vice and
full Chairman, congress organiser, lecture organiser, etc,
Lionel Beer feels in need of a break, the Council are pleased
that he has accepted post as a Vice President of BUFORA, as a
token of appreciation of his services to BUFORA. Ken Phillips
is resigning from his many duties in BUFORA, including at
various times Training Officer, Lecture Officer and of course a
diligent researcher engaged in development of interesting new
investigation methods. After three years battle with ill-
health, Robin Lindsey is taking a well earned break from
Council, but will continue to operate the Tape Library, and to
record public lectures whenever possible. We express our
gratitude for the dedication of Lionel, Ken and Robin, and wish
them well.

The Lending Library is now set up with Michael Hudson, about
160 books are available for loan by Members, applications in
the first instance to the Registered Office.

R.D. (Bob) Holland is providing an excellent service handling
both membership and general information enquiries, and is also
engaged in compiling a correspondence course suitable for both
members and investigators.

The fine "UFO's 1947-87" was published to co-incide with the
1987 International Congress, and the publications department
have exciting plans for the new year.

Credit too to Bob Digby (then of Eyecatchers A.V.) for the fine
International Congress held at the L.B.S. in July 1987.
Delegates from around the world attended the wide range of
events offered.

We are recommending a small amendment to the Articles of
Association to permit the co-option of suitable persons to
Council. This will facilitate the use of specialist advisers,
and allow easy liaison with other bodies.
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On a sad note, may we pay our respects to Charles Bowen, past
editor of the "Flying Saucer Review", who passed over on 14th
October 1987. May he rest in peace.

I would thank all Council Members, Officers, Investigators and
other helpers of BUFORA for their hard and loyal service during
the past year, and look forward to working with them in the
coming year.

s /'I =
_./. 7t e .
.o...n"-lo-kr-(';n:l..o};):/tJl s e eos 08 0 Chalrman.

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF INVESTIGATIONS

In the year March 1987 - March 1988 the BUFORA Investigations
department has continued to function under the auspices of the
NIC (National Investigations Committee). This comprises as
voting members all Accredited Investigators (AIs), guests and
investigators from friendly groups. No meetings are closed and
reports are summarised in BUFORA BULLETIN.

The NIC during the year comprised approximately 22 Als,
representing about one-tenth of the BUFORA membership and
covering most of the country. We have lost several members

notably Robert Moore (who has moved into a research team jobs
and Mike Wootten (who decided to quit as London area RIC to
concentrate his time on the BULLETIN). In the same period we
have gained several provisionals and a number of new Als,
including Phillip Mantle in Yorkshire (ex YUFOS and the UK
representative for the major American group - MUFON), Susan
Pollock from the Northamptonshire network and Malcolm Robinson
(in Scotland) who took over as RIC at the start of the year.
Albert Budden has replaced Mike Wootten as Greater London RIC.

The year was dominated by the 40th anniversary of the first
'"flying saucer' sightings, the incredible hiatus in the USA
over both the MJ-12 documents and abductions typified by
Whitley Strieber's book "Communion'" plus, of course, BUFORA's
own extensive efforts in the congress and publication fields.

Press cuttings reached an all-time high with a total of 500 for
the year easily beating the previous 'best' year (1983).
However, much of this was promotion for the religious cult, the
Atherius Society, who had a major publicity drive. The NIC had
to counteract some of this with serious interviews on radio,
television and in the media.... including a piece promoting the
NIC in Police Review!

Approximately 50 new cases were added to the files, but many
more are beginning to flow in as the result of a wave of
sightings during August 1987. That month produced more
BUFORA Winter Newsletter December 1987 Page 12.



sightings than any other since 1980 and in fact more than the
entire YEAR of 1986! Many were lights in the sky and a large
number were explained as due to a NATO exercise using airborne
refuelling and the .infamous London 'UFO kite' which was used
extensively as part of a weekend in Mid-August when a scientist
predicted the world would end. Our investigations into the
prophecy thankfully concluded that this was a slight
exaggeration.

However, and despite the amazing publicity, there were no new
major close encounters promoted during the year.... although
one CE3 in Lancashire, a bedroom visitor with a Streiber type
entity in Cheshire, a car-stop case in Derbyshire and a major
abduction with gynaecological features from Yorkshire are all
unpublicised but under investigation.

Reports on NIC cases featured quite extensively in the major
media sources during the year. These included the 'mystery
circles' (October) in OMNI (New York), the Rendlesham Forest
case on BBC-TV (July) and the Ventnor, Isle of Wight case in
the Sunday Express (December). The NIC was also extensively
involved with BBC-1 in putting together a 35 minute discussion
programme on UFOs, screened on 26 November 1987 in the Kilroy
series. The Director of Investigations was an official research
consultant for the BBC. Several BUFORA investigators, including
Albert Budden, Ken Phillips, Mike Wootten, Andy Roberts and
Phillip Mantle took part in the debate and several major cases
were discussed.

During the year the NIC also purchased a computer software
package which is being adapted to produce a system that offers
probability ratings for various IFO options. These will be an
invaluable adjunct to the human side of the equation, with Als
continuing to evaluate cases themselves.

NIC publications consisted of an update report by Paul Fuller
and Dr Terence Meaden on the 'mystery circles' reporting the
jointly funded project between BUFORA and TORRO (a
meteorological research unit) which was conducted in the winter
of 1986-87 (circle 'off season'). This unique effort now
provides a major addendum to the 1986 NIC publication "Mystery
of the Circles" and is, in our view, evidence of how ufologists
should be tackling this subject. Too many groups or magazines
are still incessantly writing on the matter in UFO terms
without conducting any scientific research.

There was also the second edition of our new annual ("UFO World
'87") and by the time you read this the first in our new series
of once or twice annual 'Case Histories' will be published,
entitled "Fire in the Sky" and reporting our work on the Peter
Day movie film.

JENNY RANDLES, Director of Investigations.
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PUBLICATIONS REPORT FOR YEAR 1986/87

BUFORA has had its best year ever as far as publications is
concerned. We have produced and published our first book 'UFOs,
1947 - 87' which has been received very well. Due to demand,
'Mystery of the Circles' was reprinted and has virtually sold
out. As 'UFO World 1986' proved to be a popular booklet, a 1987
version has now been produced and shows signs of emulating the
success of last year's launch edition.

After several technical problems with the publishing hardware
used to produce the Bulletin, that has delayed its publication,
BUFORA has purchased a new desk top publishing system. We hope
that this will enhance the quality of our publications and
deliver them on time. The Journal of Transient Aerial Phenomena
has continued a policy of presenting a quality Journal with a
scientific base.

BUFORA publications has a bright future with new ideas in the
pipeline and we shall continue a policy of producing
publications of high standards of ©both presentation and
content.

The Council of management thank all who have devoted much time
producing the publications mentioned above, from authors to
printers.

Mike Wootten,
Publications Department.

BUFORA PUBLICATIONS ISSUED IN THE YEAR SEPT 86 to AUG 8/.

J. Transient Aerial Phenomena, Sept 86 Editor Steve Gamble.
BUFORA BULLETIN November/December 1986 Editor John Barrett.
Winter Newsletter, January 1987 Editor Steve Gamble.
BUFORA BULLETIN, January/February 87 Editor Mike Wootten.

J. Transient Aerial Phenomena, Mar 87 Editor Steve Gamble.

BUFORA BULLETIN, May/June 1987 Editor Mike Wootten.
UFO World '87 Editor Jenny Randles.
UFOs 1947-87 Editors John Spencer & Hilary Evans.

Mystery of the Circles (Re-print) by P. Fuller & J. Randles.
Summer Newsletter, August 1987 Editor Steve Gamble.
BUFORA BULLETIN, July/August 1987 Editor Mike Wootten.
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REPORT OF THE RESEARCH DEPARTMENT FOR PERIOD ENDED 31/8/87.

1)

2)

3)

4)

5)

6)

7)

8)

9)

10)

11)

129

13)

During this period S.Gamble has continued in the capacity
of Director of Research.

The primary work of the department has been concerned
with research into UFO and associated phenomena, and the
support of field investigators.

During the year two meetings of the research committee
were held. In addition, representatives of the research
department attended meetings of the national
investigations committee.

Mike Wootten has continued work on the computerised
indexing of case reports. He has been helped in this by a
number of members and has received further offers of help.

Paul Fuller has continued his work of circular damage to
fields of cereal crops. An extensive survey amongst cereal
farmers in southern England has been conducted.

Nigel Smith has continued to head the photographic and
traces group. He has been assisted in this by Roger
Chinery and Steve Gamble.

The department has continued to monitor use of computers
for UFO research. This is monitored by Paul Fuller using
forms previously published in both BUFORA BULLETIN and
JTAP.

Two issues of the Journal of Transient Aerial Phenomena
have been issued during the year.

Nigel Smith has been working om a jointly funded project
between the Research and Investigation departments on the
interpretive powers of witnesses.

A further grant has been made towards the Witness centred
project of Ken Phillips and Alex Keul.

Mike Wootten, assisted by Gaynor Sunderland, has
continued work on refurbishing the case report files.

The following people have assisted Steve Gamble in the
work of the research department : Roger Chinery, James
Danby, Robert Digby, Paul Fuller, Julie Hancock, Mike
Hudson, Robin Lindsey, Ken Phillips, Nigel Smith, Gaynor
Sunderland, Mike Wootten and Arnold West.

During the year, BUFORA's registration under the data
protection act was approved.
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B.U.F.0.R.A. NEWS.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY.

Unless otherwise stated,
BUFORA meetings will be held
using the facilities of the
London Business School, Sussex
Place, Regent's Park, London
NWl. Except for the training
meeting, all meetings start at
18:30 hrs. Early arrival is
requested to allow the meeting
to start promptly.

Meetings normally end at
approximately 21:30. Half way
through the evening there is a
short break and the evening
concludes with questions and
discussion. At most meetings a
range of publications are
available for purchase.

There is a small charge to
attend these meetings. For the
London lectures the fees are
£1 for members and £2-50 for
non-members. There is a flat
rate fee of £3-50 for the
training session.

Whilst it is not anticipated
that meetings will have to be

altered or cancelled without
prior notice, BUFORA reserve
the right to do so. BUFORA
reserve the right to refuse
admission.

Copies of the programme card
and membership forms are
available on receipt of a
stamped addressed envelope
from

BUFORA (Meetings)
16, Southway
Burgess Hill
West Sussex,

RH15 9ST

February 6th 1988

Speaker Prof. Ray Leonard
"The Turin Shroud
Conjectures on its Origin."

(continued next column)

February 20th 1988
Training Session
Investigation Techniques.

Basic

NOTE: This will be held at the
Brookside Community Centre,
Lings, Northampton. Session
will start at 1:30pm, and last
until approx 5:00pm.

The Venue 1is close to the
Weston Favell Shopping Centre.

In addition to car parking,
there is a frequent bus
service from the Town Centre

connecting to both the Bus and
Railway stations. There are
regular trains from Euston,
Milton Keynes, Rugby and
Birmingham. Express bus
services from the Bus station
serve Leicester, Nottingham,
Kettering, Corby, Daventry and
London.

For further details
contact (enclose SAE)
Ken Phillips
16, Wedgwood Walk,
Lymington Road,
London, N.W.6.

please

March 5th

A.G.M of BUFORA Ltd,
by Speaker :
"Abductions"

followed
John Rimmer

NOTE: Whilst there is no fee
for attending the AGM, charges
to cover the following lecture
will be collected at the start
of the evening.

April 2nd
Speaker

Guy Lyon Playfair, M.A.
"Mind and Magic"

May 7th

Speaker Phillip Taylor

"UFOs and Astronomy"

June 4th

Speaker Martin Shough

"The Reality  of the  UFO

Phenomenon"
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